令和2年度4月入学生のご家族の皆様へ

東京工業大学長

益 一哉

令和2年度9月入学式の挙行について(ご案内)

大暑の候、皆様におかれましてはますますご清栄のこととお慶び申し上げます。

ご子息、ご息女の本学へのご入学、誠におめでとうございます。心よりお祝い申し上げます。

新型コロナウイルス感染症拡大の中、本学では、学生・教職員の健康と安全を第一に考え、学生の皆様が、安心して学習や研究活動に専念いただけるように取り組んでいるところです。ご家族の皆様におかれましても、日頃より修学のサポートをしていただくとともに、本学の教育研究活動にもご協力を賜りまして心より感謝申し上げます。

令和2年度4月の入学式については、関係する方々の健康面、安全面を考慮した結果、感染リスクを回避するために、残念ながら、中止させていただきました。

このたびの秋の入学式につきましては、昨今の感染状況等も踏まえまして、4月入学者と9月入 学者と合同で各学院等の代表者の出席により、挙行することといたしました。

ご家族の皆様におかれましては、会場にご入場いただけないこととなりますが、何卒ご理解賜りますようお願い申し上げます。

式の模様は、YouTube 本学公式チャンネルにてライブ配信することといたしましたので、ご視聴いただければ幸いです。

学長として、新入生及びご家族の皆様全員に直接お祝いを申し上げることはできませんが、皆様方のご健勝とご活躍を心より祈念しております。

記

配信日時:令和2年9月30日(水)11時00分~11時30分(予定)

※式は英語で進行いたします

YouTube 東工大公式チャンネル URL: https://www.youtube.com/c/東京工業大学

(準備が出来次第、ライブ配信が表示されます。)

Dear Families of New Students in Spring AY 2020,

Kazuya Masu President Tokyo Institute of Technology

Decision regarding the Fall Entrance Ceremony AY 2020

I would like to first of all extend my sincere congratulations to families of our new students. Generous, warm encouragement and support from each of you will be vital to their academic progress and achievement.

Amid ongoing concerns about the spread of COVID-19, we have been working to provide a learning environment where every student can feel safe and concentrate on their study and research activities. Our top priority is to protect the health and safety of our students, faculty, and staff. We highly appreciate your understanding and cooperation in Tokyo Tech's education and research activities.

It was with deep regret that we had to cancel the spring entrance ceremony in an effort to ensure the health and safety of all individuals involved. Now we are pleased to inform you that we plan to hold a joint entrance ceremony in September for new students in both the spring and fall semesters of AY 2020.

Considering the current circumstances, the ceremony will be held on a much smaller scale, attended by a limited number of students representing each School, etc. Please kindly refrain from attending the ceremony or coming to campus as there will be no waiting area provided.

Your collaborative assistance in ensuring that we are doing our utmost in response to the ongoing situation is greatly valued. Although not all of our community will be able to gather and celebrate the start of university life in person this time, we would like to offer an opportunity for both the students and their families to witness the ceremony online as detailed below.

Last but not least, we wish you continued success and prosperity.

[Livestream of the ceremony on YouTube Live on Tokyo Tech's official channel]

•Date and Time of streaming: From 11:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. (planned)
Wednesday, September 30, 2020
*The ceremony will be held in English.

•Tokyo Tech's official YouTube channel: https://www.youtube.com/c/東京工業大学
*The ceremony will be shown on YouTube Live as soon as it's ready.